"STATE OF HAWAII
LAND USE COMMISSION

Highlands Intermediate Sch. Cafe. May 8, 1971
Pearl City, Oahu 9 a.m.

STAFF REPORT

SP71-99 - EAGLE COUNTY DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION

A special permit request by the Eagle County Development
Corporation to construct a 1.5 million gallon water storage
tank within the Agricultural District at Kalihikai, Hanalei,
Kauvai, has been forwarded by the Kauai Planﬁing Commission,
The project site comprises a 2.1 acre portion of TMK 5-3-01:
parcel 1 and is generally located about 1 mile south of
Kuhio Highway and approximately midway between the Hanalei
and Kalihiwai Rivers.

The existing land use on the subject property as well ;s
the surrounding area is pasture,v Two deep wells, both of
which are capable of producing 1,500 gallons of water per
minute are located within a radius of 2,000 feet from the
project site. The water will be stored in the proposed
facility to accommodate the domestic needs of Princeville's
resort development, golf coursey irrigation, agricultural use
on the ranch, and the needs of Hénalei Valley on an emergency
basis. The storage tank will be constructed of concrete and
will be painted green. Only 10 feet of the tank will be

above ground, since the facility will be located within an
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excavated hilltop. The area surrounding the tank will be

tapered and landscaped to visually screen the structure.

County Recommendation

At ité meeting on April 1, 1971, the Kauai County
planning Commission voted to recommend approval of the
special permit based upon the recommendation of the Kauai
Planning Director.

Approval by the County is subject to ;he following
conditidns:

1. That the use be established Within:tWO years of

final approval by the Land Uée Commission.

2. That approval of the special permit for the

water storage tank should not be construed to

\
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mean tacit approval of Eagle County Development

Corporation's ultimate development plans.

An evaluation of the special permit request by the Land
Use Commission staff finds that it substantially meets the
guidelines for determining an 'unusual and reasonable"use
within an Agricultural District. The staff concurs with the
recommendation of the Kauai County Planning Commission in
recommending approval of the request subject to the conditiomns

imposed by that agency. The staff also recommends that
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approval be subject to the further condition that the subject

area be adequately landscaped in order that the storage tank

will blend in with the scenic amenities of Kalihikai.



